

South Harringay School Pemberton Road

London

N4 1BA

T. 020 8340 2757

E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Friday 22 October 2021

Value of Resilience

This half term we have been focussing on our school value of resilience. Last week, we looked at how we should share and celebrate mistakes by discussing this video

Teachers in the Junior School have nominated two resilience champions from each class:

- 3 Acacia Kai & Livia
- 3 Willow– Emer & Nikoloz
- 4 Poplar- Billy & Taqwaa
- 4 Cherry– Carney & Oyku
- 5 Magnolia Scout & Lei 5 Elm - David & Red
- 6 Acer-Penny & Sam
- 6 Maple– Jay & Iris

Feryal

Feryal would like to say a big thank you for the wonderful hamper organised by parents and carers. She was very grateful and felt the love from you all.



Harvest Collection

Thank you for all of your kind donations to the Tottenham Foodbank. This is a great way for all of us to live up to our school value of contribution.

South Harringay School

Dear Parents/Carers,

Author visit

This week, the children in Years 1-4 were lucky to meet to Faye Akapalu, a self-published author. Faye started writing, 'to offer children's books, that embrace diversity so that her children and other children of colour can see themselves represented in the books they read.' The children got the opportunity to hear the story and ask her questions about how she became an author and how she published



her first book. Faye is related to Cecilia who works in our kitchen. <u>Click here to see some</u> photos from the event.

'Zooming' with children living in the Amazon Rainforest

As you know, we teach geography through a wealth of resources provided by the Haringey Educational Partnership. Last Friday, two of our year 5 pupils were given the extraordinary opportunity to interview, via zoom, a tribe of children who live in the Amazon Rainforest in Bolivia. Our children found out about: their lifestyle; their local area; and the weather and climate of the region. They were fascinated by the information shared, and the children (and adults!) in this small tribe were equally amazed by them! We are very proud to share that this interview is going to be used as a resource to support the Geography topic 'Rainforests' and will be shared with schools across Haringey. You can see some photos here.

Sports

On the 30th September and 1st October our boys and girls football teams took part in their first



tournaments of the year. It was a great day out for a year group that has missed out on so much sports over the past year and a half. Both teams were great in their tournaments, scoring plenty of goals and winning games! A huge well done to Bailey-Rae, Isobel, Alymira, Paloma, Penny, Fiona, Ceren, Miranda, Randy, Karis, Ayuub, Liam, Freddie, Dominic, James and Rufus.

On Friday 8th October some Year 6 and 5 students took part in a friendly football festival where they played 7 matches against other schools. Both the boys and girls teams had a great day out and achieved some wins on the day! Well done to Mahkai, Zain, Alejandro, Rayyan, Jay, Haruki,

Nicolas, Kylan, Hussain, Marianne, Suki, Rekha, Iris, Red, Georgie, Elise, Malak and Tuana.

On Monday 11th October, our Girls Netball team took part in a Hi-5 Netball tournament. Despite a lot of the girls only starting to play Netball a few weeks earlier, they did a great job on the day. We managed to get a few wins on the day and even picked up a big win against our sporting rivals, North Harringay! Well done to Paloma, Alymira, Isobel, Suki, Penny and Marianne.

Online Newsletter

We have heard that some of you are having difficulties viewing this newsletter on your mobile phone. We aren't currently able to fix this issue at our end. However, you can also access our newsletter on our website, via another device, to read. Just follow the 'news' tab on our website. We also print off a small number of hard copies each fortnight which are available from the office.

Friends of South Harringay News

We had a fantastic night on Tuesday with the reception mini-movie night. They were treated to a showing of The Highway Rat complete with popcorn and goodies and we raised an impressive £161.94



Upcoming events

AGM

Our AGM is coming up just after half term on Friday 5 of November at 1:15pm. The meeting will be short (40 minutes max) and will be an opportunity for your to hear what we have been up to over the last year. We need more than the exec committee attending to reach quorum and satisfy our Charity Commission requirements so please do join if you can. To get the zoom link email: secretary@friendsofsouthharringay.org

ADVENTure Trail

We are busy getting sign ups for this year's ADVENTure Trail. We need a few more people to sign up to make sure we have a new window each day. We have also extended the map area to round St Anns Road and near Eade Road. If anyone is keen but nervous do not worry - we will give you lots of support if needed! Email: secretary@friendsofsouthharringay.org

Jingle and Mingle

Whilst we are on a Christmas tip - advance warning of our Jungle and Mingle event! We will be having a night out in The Salisbury on Friday 26 November - book your babysitter before anyone else does.

Community news

Harringay Ladder Healthy Streets had a very well attended meeting on Monday 18 of October. It was mostly a Q&A with Mike Hakata the Deputy Leader of Haringey Council, lead for Environment, Transport & Climate. It was very positive and we hope that plans will be implemented to make the ladder safer and cleaner with significantly less traffic. But we need to keep up the pressure! Please email ladderhealthystreets@gmail.com to be kept in the loop and find out about their proposals for the ladder.

The Passage

We have all noticed the increased police presence around the ladder - particularly around pick up time. This is a great step showing the police have taken parents' concerns seriously. However there is still more to be done particularly concerning the prolific fouling in the passage! Please email any concerns to Councillor Seema Chandwani (seema.chandwani@haringey.gov.uk) and let's hope this spurs the council into action. You can also report mess on the Love Clean Streets app.













LET THE **GAMES BEGIN!**

2 LOCATIONS OF HOLIDAY CAMPS:

Greig City Academy N8 7NU South Harringay School N4 1BA

OCTOBER HALF TERM 25TH - 29TH 2021

SIGN UP TO ROSE ACADEMY HOLIDAY **CAMP VIA OUR WEBSITE -**WWW.ROSESPORTSACADEMY.COM OR

FOR INQUIRIES, PLEASE EMAIL AT INFO@ROSESPORTSACADEMY.COM









